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THE SCHOOL BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY, FLORIDA


Five-Year Capital Plan Workshop


July 13, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on July 13, 2005, at 4:10 p.m.  Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham,  Monroe Benaim, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Public Comments: Senator Ron Klein; Bev Smith; Patricia Turner; Lourdes Avallana; Karina Stephens; and Peggy Delaney

Joe Sanches, Chief Facilities Officer, acknowledged that Kirklane Elementary is an older school with air quality issues and these issues are being addressed.  The drainage issue is the biggest problem and will be repaired by next Spring.

Mr. Moore also commented on the drainage issues at Kirklane Elementary and explained how they are going to be fixed.

Mr. Sanches presented the Five Year Capital Plan projections as follows: revenue; draft of the Five Year Capital Plan with new schools being funded; modernization projects; funding years for each project; maps; and modernization schedule.

Mr. Moore announced that the final adoption of the Five Year Capital Plan will occur in early September and staff is looking for Board input prior to the adoption.

Mrs. Burdick expressed concern with the following issues at Kirklane Elementary that are not being addressed: bathroom conditions; life safety citations; and health issues.  She requested that the Board direct the Superintendent to make these changes.

For the Record: Dr. Benaim left the meeting at 4:55 p.m.

Dr. Robinson suggested the Kirklane Elementary issue be reviewed and requested a workshop to discuss impacts to the Five Year Capital Plan.

Mr. Lynch questioned the following: millage growth; tax roll; plans for the Burt Reynolds Ranch property; total dollar amount of the site acquisition; and expectation of needs for non-academic.

Mrs. Burdick discussed the sheet regarding special millage revenue from the past to date and referendum expenditures being presented.

Mr. Moore stated another workshop will be scheduled to discuss the issues that were brought up in today’s workshop.

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.  
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Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

